ALL INDIA INSURANCE PENSIONERS’ ASSOCIATION

Bharat Insurance Building (Annexe),

133, Anna Salai, Chennai 600 002.

E-mail : aiipachennai@gmail.com
Circular No: 11/2014                                                                                                        10th June 2014                                               

To all State/Regional/Divisional Units:
Dear Comrades,

Re: Issues of General Insurance pensioners – Letter to GIPSA

We are reproducing hereinbelow the text of the letter addressed to the Chairman and the Chief Executive, GIPSA, today on the long-pending issues of General Insurance pensioners, which is self-explanatory.
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With Greetings,

                                                                                                                          Yours Comradely,

                         (K.NATARAJAN)

                                                                                                                          General Secretary

Dear Sir,

Re: Issues of General Insurance Pensioners

All India Insurance Pensioners’ Association (AIIPA) has been representing to consecutive Chairmen of GIPSA to take steps for settlement of issues of GIC Pensioners, both that require Government nod and those at the management level.

However, the response of GIPSA has been muted on issues common to LIC and GIC, with GIPSA awaiting developments in LIC and not inclined to take up a prime role. Even on issues not needing directions/decisions from Government, GIPSA seems reluctant to make any headway.

AIIPA has written to the Central Government for early favourable solutions to the issues of insurance pensioners and has also urged upon LIC for fresh initiatives.

All India Insurance Pensioners’ Association urges upon GIPSA to independently pursue with the Central Government the issues of increased ex-gratia to pre-1.1.1986 retirees, grant of full neutralisation in Dearness Relief to pre-1.8.1997 pensioners, updation of pension, increased minimum pension and uniform family pension besides making a co- ordinated effort with LIC on these issues.

We have a firm belief that GIPSA will take forward the issues in the changed atmosphere and ensure GIC pensioners get benefits legitimately due.

Our organisation also wishes to impress upon the GIPSA the need for quick decisions on matters relating to cash medical allowance for pre-1986 retirees, gratuity and pensionary benefits to retired GIC officers, revised salary and consequential benefits to SVRS optees.

AIIPA hopes GIPSA will appreciate the primacy of the matters and the urgency for immediate decisions to render justice to GIC pensioners whose contribution to the growth of the industry cannot be gainsaid.

Thanking You,

                                                                                                                              Yours faithfully,

                                                                                                                                        Sd/-

                                                                                                                            (K.NATARAJAN)

                                                                                                                             General Secretary
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